

State of California—Health and Human Services Agency

Department of Health Services



October 3, 2005

Dear California Vaccines for Children (VFC) Provider:

We are writing to let you know that two new tetanus toxoid, diphtheria toxoid and acellular pertussis (Tdap) vaccines have been licensed by the Food and Drug Administration. One formulation is licensed for use in persons aged 10–18 years old and the other is licensed for persons aged 11–64 years. Tdap has so far been approved only for **one-time** use per person, as a booster.

In June 2005, the Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) voted to recommend Tdap vaccine for adolescents aged 11–18 years old. The California VFC program is following ACIP's recommendations, the details of which are contained in the enclosed memo. These recommendations are provisional, so we expect updates, which we will provide to you as soon as they become available.

Sincerely,

Robert Schechter, M.D., F.A.A.P., Chief

Technical Assistance Section

Mt ste

Immunization Branch

Enclosure

cc: DHS Immunization Branch Field Representatives

Local Health Officers

Local Health Department Immunization Coordinators

Local Health Department CHDP Program Directors

Vanessa Baird, Chief, Medi-Cal Managed Care Division, CDHS

Marian Dalsey, M.D., Acting Chief, Children Medical Services Branch, CDHS

Linda Rudolph, M.D., Chief Medical Officer, Medi-Cal Managed Care, CDHS

Susann Steinberg, M.D., Chief, Maternal, Child and Adolescent Health/Office of

Family Planning Branches, CDHS

Villita Lewis, Deputy Director, Benefits and Quality Monitoring, MRMIB

Marcia Ehinger, M.D., Medi-Cal Benefits Branch, CDHS

Kathy Chance, M.D., Children Medical Services Branch, CDHS